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JINDERA NEWS THE 

J i n d e r a  &  D i s t r i c t  F R E E  L o c a l  N e w s l e t t e r  

D i s t r i b u t e d  o n  o r  b y  t h e  f i r s t  S a t u r d a y  o f  t h e  m o n t h  

Published by Rural Care Link Inc 

JO & CO INTERIORS AND THE FLOWER MILL  
 HAVE CO-LOCATED IN THE ONE SHOP  

THREE DOORS UP FROM THE POST OFFICE 
Jodi and Rachel have opened the door on an exciting 
new adventure in there new shared premises three doors 
up from the Post Office in  Jindera. 

For the last four years Rachel has been running her 
business from the beautiful cottage craft room next to 
the Museum, but outgrew her space. Rachel offers all 
thing’s floristry such as for Weddings, Anniversaries 
and Funerals. 
After completing her studies in design Jodi decided to 
offer her services to the community by opening a store 
we’re clients could meet for a consultation and discuss 
all things interior ranging from help with new builds 
renovations styling and colour choices. Jodi also offers 

in home consultations and can source furniture through 
her own suppliers. 
In store Jodi also stocks ladies clothing, homewares and 

gifts. 
Jodi and Rachel love their community of Jindera and as 
the town is growing fast they wanted to support Jindera 
and keep it local, while offering a unique boutique store 
in the Main Street. 
Rachel and Jodi think their individual businesses com-
plement each other so it was natural to merge into one 
location and have fun along the way. 

Jodi and Rachel invite you to drop into their new 

shop and say g’day. 
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Friends in Action (Caritas) Diary:  
2019 - 2020 

A Group that can offer emotional and spiritual support and opportunity for growth 
through caring and personal relationships.  

 

6   March            (Woman’s) World Day of Prayer. Theme Zimbabwe. 
 

12 March            Carrying cheese in a Coolamon: 
                           m/tea 10.30am Little Rustic Pantry.11.15am Visit Fire Station Museum, Coolamon. 

                           Lunch 12.30pm Cheese Factory, Coolamon; tour $8/head. 
                           Depart St Paul’s 8.45am. 
                           Contact: Annette Brown 0456 370257. 
 

  Leader:   Jane Barlow 0438 262480   Assistant Leader: Roz Phillipson 0417 457122  
  Secretary:  Annette Brown 0456 370257   Treasurer:    Bev Blair 60 262431  
 

Friendship in Action  

 

 

 

 

OFFICE HOURS 
 

MON – 10am to 3.30pm – Community Development Officer 

TUES – 10am to 3.30pm – Community Development Officer 

WED – 10am to 3.30pm – Community Development Officer 

THU – May open depending on volunteer availability 

FRI – May open depending on volunteer availability 

Closed Saturday and Sunday 
 

OFFICE IS CLOSED EACH DAY BETWEEN 1.00-1.45 PM 
 

We apologise for any inconvenience this may cause but 

remain able to assist you if you wish to PHONE 

6026 3001, 0411 282320 or 0435 957931 and Leave a Message 

 

Do you have an interest in the work of   
Rural Care Link in the Greater Hume Community. 

 

ARE YOU INTERESTED IN JOINING  
OUR MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE? 

 

 We meet once a month at the Jindera Hub. 

 We are a Committee of eight whose function is to work with our Volunteers in the Opportunity Shop which is 

our major source of funds. 

 We employ a Community Development Officer who organises a variety of workshops and community activities  

 We provide support and referrals to community members in need 

 We publish the Jindera News and manage the annual Jindera Garage Sale. 
 

Our Annual General Meeting is scheduled to be held in March, 2020.  
 

If you are interested in possibly joining us, please contact our Chairman, Peter Knight (0435 957931), 

Deputy Chairman, Colleen Lord (0429 960616) or Secretary, Denise Knight (0411 282320)  
and we can provide any information you might need. 
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                                Sunday 
 

                              26th APRIL 
                             2020 
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What’s On in Jindera 
 

         March                    2020 
 
Mon-Sat    *10am RCL OpShop open, Jindera Hub. OpShop prices.  
Mon-Sun  *10am Pioneer Museum open, 60263622, Children $4, Adults $7. 
Mon-Fri         *8.30am Jindera Library, The Hub, 60360100, Free. $1 to order books in. 
Mid Mar. *RCL Community Garage Sale (Sunday 26th April), Registrations open mid 
 March, Jindera Post Office & Rural Care Link, 6026 3001, $15.   
 

Tues 3 *6pm Aquafit, Jindera Swimming Pool, Ph: 60263900, $15 
Wed 4 *1.30pm Stitch & Chat Craft, Anglers Clubhouse, Judy 0418617385. Free. 
 *7pm Mixed Tennis Competition, Jindera Tennis Club, 60263122 
Thurs 5 *6pm Aquafit, Jindera Swimming Pool, Ph: 60263900, $15 
Fri  6 *10am Community Exercise, Jindera Hub, Ruth 60263806. Gold Coin  
Sun 8 *8.30am Golf Season Opening day, Jindera Country Golf Club, David 0427808395 
     *2pm Inflatable at Jindera Swimming Pool, Ph: 60263900. $2.50/3.50 
Mon 9 *10am BYO Bag, $5 Clothes SALE starts, RCL OpShop, Jindera Hub. BYO shopping bag 

& fill with clothes for $5.  
 *6.30pm Jindera Men’s Shed Night, Bethlehem Lutheran Church Hall, Adams St,  
 Jindera, BBQ dinner, $10 donation. 
Tues 10 *6pm Aquafit, Jindera Swimming Pool, Ph: 60263900, $15 
Wed 11 *7pm Mixed Tennis Competition, Jindera Tennis Club, 60263122 
Thurs 12 *10.30am Carer’s Group Meeting, Lutheran Church Hall, Jindera,  
 Michelle 60215882. Free. 
 *6pm Aquafit, Jindera Swimming Pool, Ph: 60263900, $15 
Fri  13 *10am Community Exercise, Jindera Hub, Ruth 60263806. Gold Coin. 
 *5-8pm St John’s School Fair, Stallholders welcome, Ph: 0438263417  
Sun 15 *8.30am Twin City Classic Vehicle Club, Poker Run, Jindera Football 
 Ground, For pre-1990’s vehicles, Nathan 0499733400, $25/U-18 $15. 
Tues 17 *6pm Aquafit, Jindera Swimming Pool, Ph: 60263900, $15 
Wed 18 *7pm Mixed Tennis Competition, Jindera Tennis Club, 60263122 
Thurs 19 *6pm Aquafit, Jindera Swimming Pool, Ph: 60263900, $15 
Fri  20 *10am Community Exercise, Jindera Hub, Ruth 60263806. Gold Coin.  
Tues 24 *6pm Aquafit, Jindera Swimming Pool, Ph: 60263900, $15 
Wed 25 *7pm Mixed Tennis Competition, Jindera Tennis Club, 60263122 
Thurs 26 *6pm Aquafit, Jindera Swimming Pool, Ph: 60263900, $15 
Fri  27 *10am Community Exercise, Jindera Hub, Ruth 60263806. Gold Coin.  
Sun 29 *7am Swapmeet, Morgan Country Car Club, Jindera Recreation Reserve.  
 Andrew 0427218627. Sites: $20. Entry: $5/U-16 Free. 
     *2pm High Tea, Pioneer Museum, www.trybooking.com/BHPMR $45/$40 
 

For further information/bookings, or to feature your community event in the next ‘What’s On’ 

guide, please contact Emma at Rural Care Link on:  
Tel: 02 6026 3001 Mob: 0475594073 E: communitydevelopment@ruralcarelink.org.au 
PO Box 88, Jindera, NSW 2642.  The Jindera Hub, 83 Urana Street, Jindera NSW 2642  

http://www.trybooking.com/BHPMR
mailto:communitydevelopment@ruralcarelink.org.au


 

march 2020 — edition 264                                                                                       Page  5 

THE ANNUAL JINDERA  
COMMUNITY GARAGE SALE 

SUNDAY 26th  APRIL 2020 
PROCEEDS FROM REGISTRATIONS AND MAP SALES  

WILL GO TO SUPPORT THE ONGOING WORK OF  

RURAL CARE LINK  
JINDERA 

You can register your sale from mid March at the Post Office 
Maps will be available from 8am to 3pm from outside  

the  Community Hub in Urana Rd Jindera 
Well over 70 homes will open their 

garage doors to  the public 
The biggest and best recycling event  on the border 

Contact Leeny Mason 0419 605 566 

Rural Care Link 
Carers Support Group 

For parents, guardians, family members and other support people who are  
unpaid and provide on-going care and assistance to another person 

 

New Members Welcome 
 

Meeting every 2nd week of the month on  
Thursday morning at 10.30 am until 1.00pm 

 

Come along for a chat, peer support and information 
 

At the Hall behind the Bethlehem Lutheran Church 
109 Adams Street, Jindera NSW 2642 

 

Contact Michelle Conroy on 0481010728 
Or Rural Care Link Office on 02 6026 3001 
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Members of Jindera C.W.A. will hold their March 
meeting, Wednesday 4 March -- 9.30am for 10.00am 
- at the Jindera School of Arts Hall. 

Members will celebrate International Women's 
Day at our meeting on 4 March. 

 President Bev Blair announced that the C.W.A. 
of N.S.W. has given over $16.2 M. to 9,600 appli-

cants through the C.W.A. Disaster Relief Fund for 
Drought Aid, an extra ordinary effort. 

Lyn Jacobson, C.W.A. Cookery Judge - a Mem-
ber of Pleasant Hills Branch, judged the cooking ef-

forts of Jindera Branch Members and thanked and 
congratulated all who took part in our Land Cookery 
Competition - the winners will cook again for Thurs-
day 19 March - Murray Group Handicraft and Land 

Cookery Day at Gerogery. 

Winners - Fruit Cake - Olivia Hanel, Sultana Cake 
- Virginia Morey, Date Loaf - Virginia Morey, Peach 

Blossom Cake - Judy Steer, Lime Buttermilk Cake - 
Virginia Morey, Date Loaf - Virginia Morey, Donna 

Latter Cake - Narell Tassell. 

Lyn also gave a short rundown on the Pamper 

Packs that were assembled at St. James Anglican 
Church Hall in December - a total of 680 packs were 
distributed to 6 C.W.A. Groups in N.S.W. 

6 Members of Jindera Branch will be attending the 
Murray Group Council meeting on Tuesday 3 

March, being held at the Rosewood Golf Club and 
being hosted by The Glen Mannus Branch. 

Members have received an invitation from Kiewa 
Valley Group C.W.A. who are celebrating St. Pat-

rick's Day on 17 March at Tangambalanga Commu-
nity Centra, $25 p.p - Guest Entertainers, Rodney 
Vincent and Lucky Star - followed by a light lunch-
eon.  Proceeds to go to North East Fire Relief Appeal 
 

Yours in C.W.A. Friendship and Fellowship,     
Helen Glachan    
Publicity Officer 

    Jindera CWA News 

 
 

Want to feel stronger and healthier 
Then book today and join the 

Specially Designed Post Cancer 
Exercise Program 

 Lonedog Health & Performance Centre, 115 Catherine Crescent, Thurgoona. 
The team supporting you will include: 

Exercise Physiologists Sophie Rhode (Kinetic Medicine) and  
Bailey Lang (Sports & Spinal, Albury) 

 Your Exercise Leader will be  
Personal Trainer, Allana Hayes (Taylor your Body Fitness, Jindera) 

 

Rural Care Link Inc., Jindera, and  
Shannon Pigeon, Manager Lonedog Health and Performance Centre,  
are providing support and funding to reduce the cost of this program.  

To book for your Initial assessment or to get further information  
contact: Colleen Lord OAM - 02 6026 3006 or 0429 960 616  

office@ruralcarelink.org.au       Tel: 02 6026 3001  Mob:0475  594  073   The Hub, 83 Urana Street, Jindera, NSW, 2642  

Supporting People through cancer  

mailto:communitydevelopment@ruralcarelink.org.au
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Great to be involved with the Greater Hume 

Shire Council & Totem at the Jindera Skate Park 

Opening in December. Rural Care Link Donated a 

bunch of giveaways from Timmy G’s, Albury, in-

cluding the major prize of a Skate deck. With To-

tem facilitating, skaters were jamming their ideas & 

values for a positive skate park community. They 

wrote their main values in poska pens on the Skate 

deck that RCL donated. Winner of the re-graphed 

Skate deck was Rider, for his participation, leader-

ship, commitment & community values. Congratu-

lations, Rider & everyone involved. I really en-

joyed the community spirit, with all the partici-

pants really encouraging & looking out for each 

other.  

Our What’s On in Jindera guide has expanded to 

include more events & activities in Jindera & we’ll 

be distributing it electronically & as posters much 

further afield. There’s a lot of great things going on 

in Jindera & it will be fantastic to let more people 

know about it. All Jindera community groups are 

invited to include their events in the What’s On in 

Jindera monthly guide.  

A great idea from Terry White Pharmacy staff, 

has led to Rural Care Link creating a Health & 

Wellbeing Services flyer to distribute in our com-

munity. We welcome Health & Wellbeing organi-

sations to send in their contact details with a brief 

(25 words or less) description about your organisa-

tion.   

Looking forward to hearing from you & enjoy-

ing a cool Autumn.  

Please phone, email, drop in or send your events 

& information to: 
  

Emma Stocker - Community Development Officer 
 

Tel: 02 6026 3001 Mob: 0475594073 
 

E: communitydevelopment@ruralcarelink.org.au  

January - March 2020 Community Development Report 

mailto:communitydevelopment@ruralcarelink.org.au
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St John’s Lutheran Primary School 
154 Adams Street, Jindera 2642 

Phone: (02) 6026 3220  Fax: (02) 6026 3289 

Email: admin@stjls.nsw.edu.au 

Web: www.stjls.nsw.edu.au 
Principal: Brad Moss 

The Kinder class had a great 
day on their first day at BIG 
school!  They are loving the 
varied learning centres and 
have made a fabulous            
transition to school.  Kinder 
Best Start assessments 
have been completed and 
the children are settling in 
well.  

Our staff began the year with two PD days; first working with Bronwyn Olsson on creating 
a deep-thinking learning environment. We will be working with Bronwyn throughout all of 
2020. It is an exciting project we are embarking on as a whole St John’s teaching team!  We 
were joined on our second PD day by staff from Victory Lutheran College and St Paul’s        
Lutheran School, Henty, working with Chris from Andrell Education.  We developed our 
knowledge of creating high quality, engaging lessons while integrating VCOP and Big Write                          
into the classroom and our planning.  

Year 5/6 Reading Group Rotations 
This week the 5/6s started Reading Groups which        
consist of rotations - Kids News, Guided Reading with 
the teacher and Novel Study. Students are enjoying 
choosing different spaces to work in.  
 

Visualising Thinking Skill 
This 5/6s learnt a new Thinking Skill, Visualising. They 
had to draw what they visualised about aliens and then 
did a ‘Snowball’ with their ideas.  
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Equipment to Make Deign Ideas Come Alive! 
 
James Morey, our IT guru has set up and tested our 
new 3D printer.   

Skills in 3D design and modelling are starting to         
become well regarded by future employers.  
 

3D Printers allow students the opportunity to fully realise their ideas, 
providing a further understanding of mechanics/design and preparing 
students with useful skills and knowledge in this space.  

Congratulations to  our Merit 
Award recipients from Little 

Saints, Kinder and Year 1 and 2 
classes.    

We had Friday morning Chapel  
service in the Library this 

week, while our senior classes 
Years 3-6 competed in the     

Senior  Swimming Carnival at 
the Jindera Pool.  

New air conditioning in both of our     
Yr 5/6 learning environments 

New Little Saints shed under  
Construction during the break 

Upgraded irrigation in some 
areas around our school. We 
are lucky to be actively  water 

wise and self sufficient                   
watering lawns form our               
expansive water tanks. 

Buddy time for the Year 
3/4s getting to know their 

Year 2 buddies. 
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SAINT MARY MACKILLOP COLLEGE  

ALBURY LIMITED 
 

197 Urana St, Jindera NSW 2642 

PO Box 310 Jindera NSW 2642 
Phone: 02 60 459 422 Fax: 02 6026 3745 
Email: office@smmc.nsw.edu.au 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 New Food Technology Room 

Over the Christmas holiday break, many workers were working hard getting the new Food 

Technology Room ready for the students to use.  
 

The room is now ready to go. The kitchen will be used for the Year 3-6 Stephanie Alexander 

Kitchen Garden program and the Year 9-10 Food Tech Elective Class.  

For Creative Arts, the Year Five students are exploring botanical art.  They have learnt the his-

tory and origin of botanical drawings and the important responsibility botanical artists had in re-

cording newly discovered plant species in a time before cameras and technology.  Shortly they 

will have a go at being a botanical explorer/artist themselves and attempt to record their new 

discoveries in their exact detail.   The students have also looked at the ways we still make use 

of botanical art today and have practiced designing their own botanical illustrations on various 

household items.   
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THE JINDERA AGED CARE HOSTEL IS LOOKING FOR VOLUNTEERS 
We are a small group who meet as friends of the staff & residents to learn what things could be provided for the comfort & 
wellbeing of the residents ….. the extra little luxuries! 
In the past we have held:  Trivia Nights, Christmas and Easter Raffles and/or Cake Stalls and Sausage Sizzles.  
These events have raised money for items such as: a bird bath, outdoor seats, raised garden beds (3), for growing vegetables 
by the residents if they are able, (this caused a "tomato competition" between two gentlemen!), garden fountain and a 
'bubble wall" feature for 'the quite room'. 
We meet on the last Friday of the months of February, May, August & November in the small meeting room (originally the 
Doctors Waiting Room) at 10.am. Kerry usually joins us and gives us an update of "comings, goings & doings" of the complex. 
At present the last few of us left standing are getting older ourselves. Several are not well, two are now residents and one 
retired to Queensland, so it’s a "life & death" situation for our little group. You would be very welcome to join us and make a 
visit while you are at the Hostel.  
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JINDERA PUBLIC SCHOOL 
 Contemporary  Quality Learning with  that country feel! 

 

                               Principal: Emma Andrews | Assistant Principals : Des Knight, Michelle Parker& Liam Clayton 
phone: 60263280    email: jindera-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au    website: www.jindera-p.schools.nsw.gov.au 

At Jindera Public School, we give our students  

real responsibilities. We encourage and support 

our students to push themselves to learn more, 

work harder, and compete for the greater good. 

They seek the challenge and opportunity to grasp 

responsibility of self and stand up for others.  
 

 Congratulations Will, Matilda, Amelia, Ella, Will, 

Ace, Sienna and Jeb on becoming our new school 

leaders for 2020. We are so proud of all our stu-

dents! 

 -  Technology  

Students programmed their Bee-Bot  

to go to a particular sound or letter. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Students  have been working scientifically and              

experimenting with robots. They programmed  

the robots to drive a certain route.  

CULTURE OF LEARNING  
 

Our students have participated in a hockey clinic and our school 

swimming carnival. Congratulations to the 22 students who quali-

fied for the Southern Riverina swimming carnival. 
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A letter of thanks from the President: 
 

As president of the Jindera Rural Fire Brigade I would like to thank every individual and every organ-
isation who has so generously donated to us this fire season: 

Dominoes Pizza made a large donation of $5,000 which we are putting towards a thermal imaging 
camera. This camera will greatly improve our fire fighting capability by indicating the location of “hot 
spots” to enable us to reach the seat of a blaze quickly…Thank you Dominoes!    

The employees of Overall Forge Pty Ltd (Ettamogah) held a morning tea and raised $480 - with 
which we purchased tungsten carbide chainsaw chains, primarily used for felling problem trees on fire-
grounds 

The Jindera Swimming Pool Canteen donated $152.50.  We used this money to purchased wedg-
ing equipment, also used for felling problem trees on the fireground… Pool Canteen, great job! 

Two Vietnamese Buddhist organisations have kindly donated to our cause: 
• Quang Doc Monastery – Donated funds for a Samsung Tablet with software to enable real time” in 

vehicle” mapping. The monastery also donated funds for an Astrien “in vehicle” global positioning 
unit   

• Quang Minh Temple – Donated funds for a Husqvarna 575 XP chainsaw (which has already seen 
much use) 

Jaycar Electronics kindly donated 2 UHF Citizens Band Radios…thank you 

Early in the fire season the Jindera IGA combined with the Jindera Public School to provided us 
with huge supply of bottled water (almost 1,500 bottles) 

Due to a hiccup in our normal supply chain, we were very short of supplies so this water was a god-
send. Fire fighting is thirsty work and crews consume many bottles during the course of a fire. We di-
vided the bottles up between our neighbouring brigades, as they were also seriously in need of the wet 
stuff. Thanks heaps IGA and Jindera Public! 

The brigade has also received many donations - some of them very substantial - from private citi-
zens in our community (most of them wishing to remain anonymous). To all of you thank you so very 
much 

Many of our members have spent a great deal of time away from family and friends fighting the re-
cent unprecedented fires, and it is gratifying to see such strong support coming from our community 

On behalf of our members, to each and every one of you who donated, thank you from 
the bottom of our hearts. You are all legends and you are all very much appreciated. 
 

Ray Rose (aka pox) 

President - Jindera Rural Fire Brigade 

We're feeling the love 
 

While we are gratefully enjoying a period of relative 
calm after the fierce fires in the early part of the season, 
it is important for us to remember that there are still a 
couple of months of high risk to go this year.  A time to 
reflect.  

 

 In the February edition of Jindera News we high-
lighted the efforts of a group of our citizens in making 
members' jobs easier during the particularly demanding 
period with the Green Valley fires near Jingellic.   Re-
turning to a pristine station and spotless trucks courtesy 
of a bunch of friends and well wishers gave a great lift.  

 

.... And the way in which the Lavington brigade 
were able to harness a large volunteer workforce to sort 
and distribute the huge volume of donations for fighters 
in the field and for people who were struggling after fire 
damage to their properties is an inspiration. 

 

The President's excellent and heartfelt letter of thanks 

(above) evidences the widespread support we are enjoy-

ing at the moment and we continue to hear of efforts to 
raise awareness, money, thanks and well wishes from a 

variety of sources.  

We have a job now to harness that support to get the 
brigade into the best condition we can to prepare us for 
future years.  

 

Regeneration 
 

We are fortunate in our brigade to have a number of 
excellent young members who will undoubtedly be lead-
ers into the future.  It is impossible to ignore, however, 
that Jindera Bush Fire Brigade, like most voluntary or-
ganisations, has an ageing membership.   

At the height of the fires, a number of our fellow citi-
zens came forward wanting to immediately join and go 
on a truck.  It hurt to have to tell them that there is a 
training course to complete first but they can be ready 
for next year.  And we really need to make sure they 
are.  (We have your numbers.) 

So if by chance you are wondering what you can do 
for your Brigade,  and you're a fit specimen of either 
gender, come along at our next open day.  
We'd love to see you.  
 
Still feeling the love 

Nafa 

Jindera Bush Fire Brigade 
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It has been a delight to see the slightly cooler 

weather in the last month and this has had a very 

pleasing effect on the museum gardens which are 

looking delightful, thanks to the band of folk who 

are often pottering about, clipping and planting 

and watering. Come down and enjoy your lunch 

in the museum grounds and spend some time in 

the calm and peaceful atmosphere the museum 

has to offer. 

The museum committee is always looking for 

new ways to promote and encourage people to vis-

it the museum. We recently spent time visiting all 

of the motels in Albury and Wodonga, delivering 

our new brochure and inviting owners or operators 

to come out and visit the museum. Sometimes the 

gap between here and Albury feels like the Hima-

laya’s. None the less, some great conversations 

were held and an encouraging number were inter-

ested in sending their guests out to the museum.  

A regular comment from visitors is “We had no 

idea it was so big!”; with three residences, two gal-

leries, the little Post Office, the main store and the 

extensive collection of machinery, it is a large fa-

cility and one worth a visit if you haven’t been 

along yet. 
 

Work continues on our master plan for the mu-

seum; what we need to see at the facility in the 

next 5 to 10 years, changes, additions and restora-

tions. Our program of works is being devised for 

the coming year as there is always plenty to do 

apart from the dusting and cobweb chasing. 

We have been fortunate to host a wedding cere-

mony this month; the museum is an ideal venue 

for such an event with interesting and picturesque 

spots for photo’s and a beautiful and peaceful envi-

ronment. The museum is often a chosen location 

for photographing special occasions and it can be 

used for specific smaller functions. 

We are starting to see school visits increase as 

classes settle back into their yearly program. The 

museum is an ideal location for teachers to top up 

their learning programs on family and Australian 

history, pioneers and immigration. 

Just a reminder the museum Tea Room is open 

every Sunday from 11 am to 3 pm for Devonshire 

Tea, delicious cakes and slices. A real Sunday 

treat. 

The museum will again host a high tea at the 

end of March; tickets are now available on Try 

Booking. Please see the advertisement within the 

Jindera News for specific details. 

The museum’s Annual General Meeting will be 

held on Monday 9th March at the Jindera School 

of Arts Hall at 7.30 pm. If you have anything to 

offer in the way of future planning or are just inter-

ested in the museum and how it functions, please 

come along.  

Visitors are very welcome. 

Margie Wehner 
 

President 

Jindera Pioneer Museum & Historical Society Inc. 
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COME & JOIN US AT OUR FAIR  

ST JOHN’S PRIMARY SCHOOL  

154 ADAMS ST, JINDERA  

 FRIDAY 20th March 5-8pm 2020 

• Café St. John’s Gourmet Food & Coffee 

• Treasure Hunt Bags 

• Fire Brigade 

• Competitions 

• St. John’s Bakehouse 

• Adult “Pick a Bottle” 

• Mr Icee 

• Crafts  

• Gardeners Amusements 
 

Includes Cha Cha, Cup and 

Saucer, Slide, Merry-go-round, Jumping 

castle 

• Lucky Dips 

• Animal Nursery 

• Hot Food Stalls 

• Country Produce 

• Face Painting 

• Soft Toy Competition 

• White Elephant Stall 

• Horse & Buggy Rides 

• Fairy Floss 
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Ph: 6025 9260 
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The February meeting was held on Tuesday 4th 

2020.  Arrangements were made for Blumes Win-
ter Fashion and Sales to be held on Wednesday 

18th March at 2pm in the Lutheran Church hall in 

Jindera. 

The raffle money taken on the day will go to-

wards the Bushfire appeal and the door taking to 

general funds. 

There will be a $10.00 entrance fee which in-
cludes Lucky Door prizes and afternoon tea.  Eve-

ryone is welcome. 

An invitation was received to the Table Top 

“Lunch and Games Day” on March 30th 2020.  

 Next meeting of the 

Jindera Red Cross will  

be on Tuesday March 3rd  
at 1.30pm. 

IF WE BOOK IT ….. 

….. WILL YOU COME? 
 

Rural Care Link would like to 

gauge interest in taking a bus to  

Corryong one Friday or Saturday to 

share some love and assist their  

economy following the 

extreme fires of  recent months. 
 

Until we know how many might be  

interested in cruising to Corryong on a 

coach, we cannot indicate cost per traveller.  

BUT, we are not in this to make money,  

just to cover costs. 
 

ARE YOU INTERESTED? 
FRIDAY OR SATURDAY PREFERRED  

(OR EITHER ) 

March is being aimed for, 

probably the last fortnight of the month. 
 

Let Denise know...... 
0411282320 or dosb1405@gmail.com 

 

Get on board! 

Jindera Red Cross 

 

                                Sunday 
 

                              26th APRIL 
                             2020 

mailto:dosb1405@gmail.com
http://membership.cmail19.com/t/r-l-jrdiyhiy-kdkuldkiw-o/
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Twin City Classic Vehicle Club 
 

Poker Run 
All profits to be donated to help the fire victims 

 

Date: Sunday 15th March 2020 
 

Time: 8.30am start at Jindera football ground 
Bacon and egg rolls and coffee van, receive your 

first card and register. Leave at 9.30am sharp. 
 

Cost: $25 per person, children under 18 - $15. 
 

Vehicles must be pre 1990 
 

This will cover lunch and also nibbles at the final pub 

Winner will receive a trophy and $500 cash 
Runner up will receive $200 cash 

Please book a spot as there will only be 100 spots available 

To book please contact Nathan 0499 733 400 or Ann 0400 210 838 

Make payment by Deposit (please put your name and poker as 
reference) or pay at our club meeting. 

 

EFT Details - WAW Bank, BSB: 803 070, Acc No: 100066 090 

Find us on Facebook - Twin City Classic Vehicle Club Inc. 
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Do you know someone who would 
benefit from having a homecooked meal? 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

Pick up or delivered      Call 0421 706 578 
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TRADING HOURS 

 

 

 

 
 

Orders will be taken up to 15mins  

before closing time 

WED 

THUR 

FRI 

SAT 

SUN 

5.00 - 8.00PM 

5.00 - 8.30PM 

5.00 - 9.00PM 

5.00 - 9.00PM 

5.00 - 8.00PM 
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Squirrel Glider Rescue 
Film Launch March 13th 2020 at Wirraminna Environmental Education Centre 

Given some of the sad reports and news around fires 
and loss of wildlife a local good news story might just be a 

way to help children and families feel a little happier. 
Following the discovery of an injured Squirrel Glider 

on a fence in August 2019 just near Burrumbuttock, local 
farmers Jill & Brendan Mott carefully extracted the Squir-

rel Glider from the barbed wire and got him to a vet. After 
repairs and extensive recovery efforts, the glider was re-

leased back to its home range. 

The film launch aims to celebrate this success, share 
tips on what you can do to help an injured Squirrel Glider 

if you find one and see some other film footage of Squirrel 
Gliders and their nocturnal happenings. Children can 

come and make a Squirrel Glider paper plane then see 
how far it can glide. 

 

RSVP: Lou Bull 0458 240 634  

loubullpetaurus@gmail.com 

mailto:loubullpetaurus@gmail.com


 

march 2020 — edition 264                                                                                       Page  24 

JINDERA ANGLER’S CLUB Inc. 
February started disas-
trously with one of the 

clubs favoured fishing 
areas being devasted by a 

black water event, with total devastation of fish in an 

area between Jingelic and the Hume Weir as well as 
other areas in the upper Murray region. 

Jindera Anglers provided 2 boats and crews 
(Ricko, Gary, Browny, and Trev and crew collected 3 

meat tubs of big dead, stinking Murray cod, trout 
cod, yellowbelly and a cray, also 100’s of carp were 
dead. Between Lavington and Jindera we had a trail-

er load of dead fish in a 12 mile stretch of river. A 
curious thing was there were no small fish found, 
whether the pelicans had a feast, or they outrun the 
danger??? There was only a small time when the wa-

ter had a seriously bad oxygen level and we are hope-
ful that once the fire areas settle down with new 
growth a restocking plan will rejuvenate this rejoins 

water ways. The event was caused by huge rains in 
the house creek catchment that joins the Murray river 
at Jingelic, the flood released the ash and debris from 

the fires in the region causing the low oxygen water 
problem. 

The water was oily black and the stench was unbe-
lievable.   

There has been a lot going on with Jindera An-
glers hosting the South West Anglers Club Annual 
Meeting on the 2nd February then a week later 10 
members contesting the SWAA Buckingbong compe-

tition near Narrandera. 

We caught over 100 Murray cod plus a many trout 
cod however most were undersize and at the pointy 

end of the day the rascally rabbits from Corowa won 
the day. Jindera reps Graham Lyons, Ricko, Fred, 
Ben and Matt Gesswein, Tom Mackie as well as the 
Bradbury tribe all caught lots of fish a great effort 

considering the falling river and the damp weekend. 

Unfortunately, that same weekend our Anglers 
Club lost one of our favorite members in Stuart 

Montgomery (wombat), Wombat passed away quiet-
ly after battling ill health for some time. Family and 
friends and particularly your mates at Jindera An-
glers and South West Anglers will miss your conver-

sations, your photo albums and your yarns from your 

travels (see page 31). 

Our next competition was held on the weekend of 
the 21st, 22nd and 23rd of February, being the Annual 
Daryl Girling 12 mile fishing comp weekend and is 
proudly sponsored by Daryl’s daughter Kym and 

husband Simon. This is the clubs major closed fishing 
comps for the year and once again was well attended 
by around 50 members with all catching fish and or 

turtles. The winner this year was   Wade Morey 
(74.5) with a nice cod of 59cm narrowly from Shane 

Bradbury 58.5cm, Trevor Lieschke 57.5 and Glen 
McGann 56. There were no lady winners however 
just the one that got away or just under size fish or 

possibly it was her fault that I lost the giant fish as she 
drove us into the willows. 

Junior winner was Ben Bradbury with a 56cm 
cod, Lazslo Peli had biggest cod oversize (80cm), 

mystery size fish was Trevor Lieschke cod of 41cm 
and Trev also won the lucky weigh-in door prize.   

As usual the highlight of the weekend was the Sat-
urday night meal, the raffles and the clubs Annual 

Yabby races. The winner this year was Princess 
Tiarhni and winning jockey/trainer Daryl Rixon was 
thrilled with this outstanding win. Thanks to Trevor 

Watt for providing the yabbies’ they were very feisty 
…….. right Ben, Ben was the handler and may have 
taken a small injury to a finger during the event. 

The clubs next event will be an open comp to be 

held on the 27th, 28th and 29th March commencing at 
5pm, with the weigh-in at 5pm at the clubhouse.  

Please note - the Upper Murray Wombat comp in 

April will have to be moved due to the fish kill in the 
region, we are open to suggestions & a decision on 
that comp will be made at our meeting on March 14. 
 

Tight lines 

Kym Johnston and Dick Crampton presents Jindera angler 

little Wade Morey the Daryl Girling perpetual trophy for 

the largest legal size Murray cod caught . 
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The successful donut club members at the recent DG fishing comp   

Lazslo Peli won trophy for the largest  

Murray cod released 80cm  
Dick Crampton presents Ben Bradbury the trophy for best junior fish 

Glen McCann caught a nice 57cm cod Trevor Lieschke caught a very nice Murray cod  
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Golfing at Jindera has been played during the sum-
mer months and is now ramping up with the com-
mencement of the official program kicking off on 

Sunday, 8th March, with a 2 ball ambrose event with 
8.30 to 9am hit off, men’s, ladies and mixed catego-
ries.  

Let’s get the season off to a flying start, support 
your club and also invite friends along, this is a very 

social day with a BBQ lunch at the completion of 
play. 

Despite the drought conditions, the grounds commit-
tee and members have taken advantage of a brief win-

dow of opportunity (RAIN) to get some major course 
improvements completed. 

• The course fairways have been aerated, no small 
feat, with further work to be completed when rains 
arrive. 

• The completion of renovation to greens has been 
finalized  

• The solar pump has been installed and ability to 
water our course from our bore is ready 

• Our water licence has finally been approved. (after 
only 15th month’s) 

• Pipes have been laid  

• Drainage and sumps are in for improved drainage 
and flow of water to our main dam 

• Improvements to the run off of storm water from 

carpark and surrounds to the 4th green surrounds 
• Tree stumps have been ground and leveled 
• Table drains have been cleaned and cleared   

• A couch lawn area nursery has been established to 
use around greens 

• Quotes have been received for treatment of ants 

under greens 
• Rabbit control measures have been implemented 
• Fallen tree limbs have been removed 

 This is a tremendous amount of work and our 

grounds committee and volunteers have done an out-
standing job. 

Thanks to Macauley Synthetic turf for there assis-
tance, David Gray for the use of his farm machinery 

and Greater Hume Shire for their assistance. 

Further good news is the club is the proud owner of 

a new old tractor generously donated by Brian Mel-
bourne……thank you 

Judy Carr has also donated her late husbands golf 
clubs, bag, balls and push cart to the club……thank 
you 

 

What’s on 

 Opening Day, 2 ball ambrose, men’s, ladies and 

mixed 8.30 to 9am tea off - BBQ Lunch.  Heaps 
of  trophies  

 Vets 9 hole golf every Wednesday, tee off time 

7.30 for 8am 
 Chook Run is on every Friday, 9 holes with tee 

off from 4.30 

 

NEW MEMBERS WELCOME 

COME AND PLAY GOLF on 

YOUR TOWNS GOLF COURSE 

You will love it ………. bring the family 

Nice putt, but no 

cigar this time   

Club president Mr Stuart Millar driving off the 10th tee  
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Stuart (wombat) Montgomery RIP  
 

Secretary - Jindera Anglers Club 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

Wombat was currently secretary of the Jindera 

Anglers Club and a delegate to the SWAA. 
 

He held these positions for numerous years and 
his attention to detail will be sorely missed.  

 

Tight lines little buddy. 

Red Bows ... 
… so what happened to all  

that plastic? 

You might recall the red bow project last Christ-

mas which featured red bows in Greater Hume’s 
five main towns.   The project was made possible 

by grant funding received from the Riverina Water 

Community Grants program, Greater Hume Coun-
cil and volunteers from Rotary Club of Holbrook, 

Culcairn, Henty, Walla Walla Community Devel-

opment Committees, and Henty and Jindera Lions 

Clubs. 

The plastic fabric was collected and last week 

delivered to David Hodge of Plastic Forests. Plastic 
Forests is an award winning Albury company 

which specialises in recycling and reprocessing of 

soft plastics from consumers, industry and agricul-

ture. Council is investigating products it can buy 
back like garden barrier fabric and edging, bollards 

and car park wheel stops, because recycling doesn’t 

work unless someone buys a recycled product. 

We will keep you posted when this happens! 

Pic: David Hodge of Plastic Forests, receiving the 

red bow fabric, which is being recycled at the Albu-
ry factory 

David Briggs putting for the dough  
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BUY LOCAL 
 

BUYING LOCAL MEANS LOCAL JOBS. 

and keeps our town alive. 

 

BE LOCAL— THINK LOCAL—BUY LOCAL. 

0448 004  706 

0407 186 073  

0428 263 318 


